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From the Interim-Head’s Desk: 

Derek Reynish 

Next two weeks ahead:  

Friday 6 June: U7-9 Soccer Boys and Girls @ Penryn. 

Monday 9 June - Grade 6 & 7 Exam week: Natural Science. 

Tuesday 10 June - Grade 6 & 7 Exam week: English. 

Wednesday 11 June - Grade 6 & 7 Exam week: Afrikaans 

Thursday 12 June - VR Education, Grades 0-7. 

Thursday 12 June - Grade 6 & 7 Exam week: Mathematics and Grade 7 EMS. 

Friday 13 June - Grade 6 & 7 Exam week: Social Science. 

Friday 13 June - Junior Primary Father’s Day Treasure Hunt.  

Monday 16 June - Public Holiday -  Youth Day.  

Thursday 19 June - Interhouse Netball.  

Dear Parents and Riverview Friends! Welcome to the latest edition of our newsletter.  Time marches on and we only 

have just over three weeks left of this second term. 

A final reminder to the examination candidates;  

Please work very hard at succeeding in all next week’s examinations;  

Do your level best to produce the marks of which you are capable.  

Read each question at least twice, making sure you understand how and what to answer.  

Keep your work neat.  

Concentrate at all times. 

Best wishes to all candidates! 

Occasionally, we experience problems regarding children who are selected for our School teams. I look upon such 

selections as an honour for the children concerned. Invariably, children are selected by the coaches, due to their 

sporting skills, their attitude and their teamwork. 

Unfortunately, it does sometimes happen that a parent withdraws his or her child from a team; as a result, the child 

misses out on being in that team. May I request parents to please allow their child to compete, should he or she be 

selected by the sports coaches. Thank you for your support on this. 

Further, on sport, is a reminder that Senior Primary children switch to hockey as from today. The children have 

been reminded about this earlier in the week. 

Enjoy your weekend! 

Car Park 

On Saturday this week, we shall be covering the School’s Car Park/Driveway with a layer of molasses. This is an 

attempt to prevent the dust from coating cars and the roadway. We shall see if this works next week. 



From the Sport’s Desk 

We had a challenging, yet exciting week on the sport fields. On Saturday 31st of May, the senior phase played net-
ball and soccer at Curro Meridian’s yearly Winter Festival. The junior phase played their last tag-rugby and mini-
netball festival at Laerskool Laeveld on the 31st of May. They enjoyed every moment! 

The senior boys and girls played their last soccer derby at Penryn on 
the 4th of June. They loved the afternoon! The Penryn Derby high-
lighted areas where we still need to work hard, but also showed us 
that we have what it takes to be competitive. 

 As the term comes to an end, we are starting with hockey prepara-
tions. Next term the girls will be playing hockey and the boys will be 
playing cricket and hockey. We look forward to a busy term after a 
long and well-deserved rest! 

 

Thank you to all the Riverview children and staff for sup-

porting the Reach for a Dream Slipper Day last week Friday. 

We raised R3460.00 for these beautiful children.  

Thank you Wimpy Malelane for treating our staff to their 

Slipper Day Wimpy coffee! 



Grade 3 Mathematics 

We have discovered and learnt that Mathematics is a vital part of cooking and being a 
chef! Knowledge of measurements and being able to read is also very important in the art 
of cooking.  
 

The flapjack recipe saw some new versions! Every single flapjack was eaten and enjoyed. 

Congratulations to Ntsako Mdhlovu and Lwandle Mnguni who are dance students at the Glynis 
Modern Dance Studio. They attended the SABOD competition on 30th May 2025 and came 4th 
with their group dance.   



Pre–Primary News 

This week the Cubs joined in on the festivities of Africa Day. Every year on the 25th of May, Africa Day is celebrated. 
The children honoured this amazing day by painting the African continent and building colourful towers. 

Grade 000 enjoying hands-on activities to learn about patterns and number sense using concrete objects.  
NumberSense is more than just rote memorisation of facts; it's the ability to think flexibly and critically about numbers. 

A group of Grade 0s acting out the story of The Rabbit, Fox and Clever Cockerel. This Story Grammar programme 
helps extend language and grows confidence to perform in front of the class. 



"Light is sown for the righteous, and joy for the upright in heart. Rejoice in the Lord and 

give thanks to His holy name ". 

Psalm 97:11 ESV 


